
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 4, 2016 

 

Dear Lisgar Resident, 

 

I am writing with respect to the upcoming road construction work scheduled for Ninth Line between Derry 

Road and the overpass at the 401/407. This important and much-need project is scheduled to begin this 

summer under contractors hired by the City of Mississauga’s Transportation and Works department. 

 

Specifically, this notice is to advise nearby residents of the full, temporary road closure of Ninth Line from 

Derry Road to Argentia Road. This closure is scheduled for later this month until the first week of 

December. The signed detour route will be Argentia Road, Derry Road and Winston Churchill Boulevard. 

 

The road closure is necessary because the current state-of-repair of Ninth Line simply won’t allow 

construction to take place with one lane of traffic remaining open. It will also significantly speed up the 

project schedule and cost far less money. No doubt the closure will be an inconvenience for residents living 

closest to Ninth Line. Traffic patterns will change temporarily. Thank you for your patience and flexibility 

in finding new routes to access your subdivision and dealing with the short-term increase in traffic. The 

end result of a widened Ninth Line—with multi-use trail on the east side—will be well worth the temporary 

inconvenience. And, when all is said and done, non-local traffic trying to access the Lisgar GO Station or 

get to Hwy. 401 can use Ninth Line and Argentia Road instead of cutting through the north Lisgar 

community along Terragar Boulevard, Cactus Gate and other local streets. 

 

City staff is in the process of finalizing the contractor award for this project. The City staff lead is Domenic 

Galati who can be reached at 905-615-3200 x5792 | Domenic.galati@mississauga.ca. For questions or 

concerns, you can contact him or my office anytime. I also invite you to visit my website and subscribe to 

my eNews list to keep informed about news, projects and events in our community. 

 

Kindest regards, 

 
Sue McFadden 

Councillor, Ward 10 Mississauga 

 

 

PS:  Don’t forget to subscribe to “Sue’s eNews” via my website at www.MississaugaWard10.ca. 
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